
 

January 21, 2022 
 
Hello Everyone, 
 
With test results received yesterday and today; we have an additional 5 residents on the 3rd 

floor and 1 resident on 4th floor test positive.  Per City guidance all residents are being 

quarantined in their current room on the 3rd floor and the same for the resident on the 4th 

floor. 

We have also had additional staff test positive from our PCR testing done this week and 
through some additional antigen testing (received yesterday and today): 
 
Position Last Worked Floor 
LPN 1/10 - 
LNA 1/18 2 
Agency LNA 1/18 3 

 
We will be PCR testing residents and staff Sun-Wed next week and as needed by antigen test. 

 

The following interventions are in place:   

• Residents are quarantined on the 3rd floor per City Health Department Guidance. 

• All residents are wearing and being reminded to wear a mask when out of their room, when 

with a visitor, and during care, (difficult on 3rd floor). 

• All staff on the 3rd floor is now wearing a surgical gown/mask, an N95 and eye protection at 

all times and in all resident/patient care areas. 

• All other staff are wearing a surgical mask, an N95 and eye protection at all times and in all 

resident/patient care areas. 

• All residents are assessed for signs and symptoms of Covid-19, 2 times a day and if there is a 

noticeable change in their condition. 

• We screen all staff, visitors, vendors, and other healthcare providers upon entering the 

building.  

• We are testing following the outbreak guidelines which is once weekly of all staff and 

residents. We are also doing an antigen test as needed for staff and residents if anything is 

suspected. 

 

Sincerely, 
Joe Bohunicky, NHA, MBA, Administrator 
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